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Website: www.hadleymothersclub.org 

 

What’s Inside? 
• Brown Bag    

• Calendar Raffle 

• Meeting 

• Letter from the President 
 

Important dates: 
 

TBD 
 
   
 
  

Officers 2022-2024: 
President: Denise Devine 

Vice Pres.: Suzanne Waskiewicz 

Treasurer: Cathy West 

Procurement Officer: Kris Moriarty 

Secretary: Barb Anderson 

Directors: 

Donna Berg 

Jen Lapis 

Peg Jekanowski 

Diane Kieras-Ciolkos 

Kelly Higgins 

Cathy West 

Suzanne Waskiewicz 

Denise Devine 

Kelly Higgins 

Sunshine: Kris Moriarty 

Peg Jekanowski 

Membership: Abby Smith 

Ellen McClane, Diane West 

Newsletter: Donna Berg 

Grant Writing: Jen Lapis 

Advertising: Jen Lapis 

Webmaster: Barb Pliska 

Fundraising: Kris Moriarty 

Cathy West 

Jen Lapis 

Donna Berg 

Nominating: Suzanne Waskiewicz 

Kris Moriarty 

Denise Devine 

Scholarship: Ellen McClane 

Kelly Higgins 

Bert Szala 

Missy Aloisi 

 

http://www.hadleymothersclub.org/
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!HMC-Members: Calendar Selling (signupgenius.com)

Attention all HMC members!!!  You should have received your packet of HMC 
calendar raffle tickets to sell.  The committee worked extremely hard to gather over 
$10,000 work of cash and prizes.  Now it’s your time to sell them!!!  Remember, 
this is our main fundraiser for the entire year!!!  
So, everyone you see, email, talk to, have contact with in some way or form→  Tell 
them a few wonderful things we do for the community (Brown bags, school call 
system, scholarships) to name a few.  Then, ask them how many tickets they 
want!  ☺ They make excellent gifts also!!!  Let them know that the minimum value 
of each prize is $50, there are 2 or 3 prizes drawn each day in the month of 
January.  And if you win, your name gets put back in to potentially win more than 
once!! That’s a bargain for only $10! All while supporting us doing great things in 
the community!! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0e4caaad2fa5f58-calendar


 
 

 

We met and put together the brown bags for December edition of Brown Bag.  As 
usual, a variety of fun and needed supplies for the senior citizens receiving 
them.  plus a few holiday treats also!  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/search?sa=G&hl=en&tbs=simg:CAQS5wEJZ9ijumyFU4Ma2wELELCMpwgaYgpgCAMSKIQK9wPMEpEKgwrpA4UK4AGcFPoIrj2vPek0uT3GP7Y9xjSaNPc9wj0aMDMZtafJfudLo4otlAkIj5gZ4FzK6G8o2h4Tb-a7--MsF9Jhaa7boiq5eiuKfQkxdyAEDAsQjq7-CBoKCggIARIEl_1onPgwLEJ3twQkaVAodCgpob3Jpem9udGFs2qWI9gMLCgkvYS8ybXF2emMKGwoIbGFuZ3VhZ2XapYj2AwsKCS9qLzJzaF95NAoWCgNkb3TapYj2AwsKCS9tLzAyN2N0Zww&sxsrf=ALeKk038gUMWmTy1PjGM137yGFtORKbe4w:1610462763057&q=horizontal&tbm=isch&ved=2ahUKEwj2sKmn0ZbuAhVHwFkKHd6bCekQwg4oAHoECBAQMQ
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Hadley Mothers’ Club 

Monthly Meeting 

11/9/22 

 

Present – Denise D, Bert S, Kris M, Kelly H, Jen L, Donna B, Barb A. Cathy W, 

Abby S, Barb P, Diane K-C, Jennifer H. 

Meeting called to order at 6:35 by Denise at Hadley Library 

Every went around to introduce themselves (new person attending) 

Minutes from October meeting approved (Kelly motioned, Kris seconded) 

Treasurers report – no report this month but Cathy noted only money incoming this 

month 

Reviewed thank you notes received (passed them around for all to see): 

-Amy Jennings (AD at Hopkins) for donation to sports banquet 

-Family of Claire Yezierski for providing desserts for funeral reception 

-Kyle Uchneat for HMC scholarship 

Old Business: 

Trunk or Treat – thanks to Chris P and Bert S for attending event 

Calendar Raffle update – calendar is done and ready to sell, there are still donations 

coming in so we will do pop-up drawings 

for those during the month, drawings will start January 1; $10,000 worth of prizes 

were donated. Calendars can be sold as 

paper copies or online, there are QR codes and info at bottom of calendar (Venmo or 

PayPal), and payment is via cash, check, 

Venmo, PayPal. Any entries and money that need to be dropped off can go to Cathy 

W, Kris M, Denise D. 

To encourage all to sell, for every 25 calendars sold members will be entered to win 

separate prizes such as Amazon GC’s. 

There are some local businesses that will be having them available to sell, Denise 

requested that anyone who leaves any off 

please keep in touch with that business for pickup of money and make sure they have 

contact info for any questions. 

New Business: 

 Angel Tree Program – at Safety Complex, there is a tree in the lobby with tags 

identifying a child and what the gift 



 
 

 

need/request is. Tags are taken off the tree and whomever takes it purchases the item 

and drops it off at the 

Complex. Denise brought up the possibility of HMC donating either money or 

choosing some gift tags to sponsor. 

Discussion of options, agreed that best option would be for us to donate money that 

can be used by Police Dept to 

use toward items that may not be chosen off the tree. Kelly moved that we donate 

$500, and Kris seconded. All 

approved. 

 Storage Container – Denise looked into renting a storage unit to store HMC items 

rather than members having to 

store things at their houses. Ideal Movers and Stuff-It provided prices for 5x5 unit. 

Ideal $90/month with 2 months 

free; Stuff-It $55/month (pay for one year and get one month free). Barb P moved 

that we go with Stuff-It, Kelly 

seconded. All approved. Barb P. and Denise will follow up with them (and see if a 

better deal can be negotiated). 

 Brown Bag for December – Kris reviewed program – quarterly (December, 

March, June, September) plus occasional 

extra months. Next meeting (to fill bags for December) 12/8 at Jen L’s house at 6pm. 

 December Banquet – December 13 th at 6 pm at the 110 Grill. We will invite new 

members and new people who have 

attended meetings recently. Discussed whether we should invite new potential 

members to banquet; Abby has many 

names from the open house at HES (from raffle they did). Discussed waiting until 

another meeting (February 8) and 

have an appetizer/dessert social type of activity for potential members. Denise will 

check to see if we can have food 

at the library. Will discuss further in December/January. 

 Kris M brought up an idea for community outreach to support local food pantry at 

Most Holy Redeemer. Options 
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Continued…. 
 

would be monetary donations, items needed (especially personal items). Will discuss 

further in January. 

 Barb P let everyone know about Shade Tree Committee event last Sunday 

honoring Clair Yezierski (and others) 

Queen of the Month – Jen L 

Next meeting – Banquet December 13 th (see above) 

Adjourment – 8:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

LETTER FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
 

As a group we voted on donating $500 to 
the Angel Tree program run by the 

Hadley Police. There is a tree in the lobby 
at the safety complex if you want 

to grab a tag and make a child’s 
Christmas wonderful. 

We also voted on a storage unit at Stuff It 
storage on Route 9. We paid for a 

year ahead. There was much discussion 
about having our 
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supplies/signs/banners in a central 
location. I have the key code and combo 

lock code to give to anyone needing to 
grab supplies for an event. 

Sign up Genius was sent to all members for 
selling Calendar Raffle tickets. 

Please sign up and help sell these great 
raffles. We do have the raffles at 

North Hadley Sugar shack and The Hair 
Shop. If you have a spot that would 

be willing to take payments for the 
raffles, do it! But you need to pick up 

the money and stubs, thank you. 
Remember if you have stubs and money 
please contact Cathy West or 

Denise Devine to drop off. The deadline is 
12/30 but it takes time to input 

the names into the ‘wheel’, so if you have 
some sold please contact us. 



 
 

We have a selling incentive for our 
members, for every 25 raffles sold we 

put your name in for Amazon gift cards 
donated by Devine Overhead 

Doors. Details on turn in and deadlines 
will be on the cover letter with 

your raffles. 
Amazon Smile!!!!!!!!! Free money to HMC. You 
can sign up under your 

Amazon account; look up Mothers Club of 
Hadley and then pick us! Every 

time you buy we will get a donation to HMC. 
Our dinner will be on December 13 th at 110 
Grill, 6 pm, please get your 

RSVP to Donna Berg. 
If anyone asks about Hadley Mothers Club 
be sure to send them to our great 

web site: www.hadleymothersclub.org 
 

http://www.hadleymothersclub.org/
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Please pass this on to anyone you know 
who works at UMass we are on the 

list for contributions. Thank you! K15205 is 
our COMEC code. 

UMass Amherst Community Campaign .  This 
is a University annual appeal to 

offer the opportunity to donate to your 
favorite charities or causes.  It is an 
easy 

way to help those in need by utilizing the 
bi-weekly payroll deduction or a one- 
 

time check donation.  Since 1991, the 
University faculty and staff have 
donated 

almost $8 million dollars to local, state, 
national and international causes.    

None of your donation stays on 
campus.  your money doesn’t pay the 
salary of 



 
 

the campaign manager.  The University 
doesn’t benefit financially from the funds 

raised.  93% of all UMACC donations are 
sent to the nonprofit organizations. The 

7% administrative fee goes to the 
Campaign Financial Administrator (United 
Way 

of Hampshire County), which collects and 
processes donations. 
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